Draft Minutes of the Meeting of Clawton Parish Council held in the Parish Hall on 12th September 2022 at 7.30pm.
These minutes are subject to amendment at the next meeting.
Present: 
Parish Cllrs: Irene Ellis, Roger Mitchell, Adrian Mitchell, Maralyn Bailey, Nigel Stacey, Paul Grafton


Sally Whitehead, Clerk
1. Apologies: Cllr Alison Sharp TDC Cllr Watson
2. Minutes of the last meeting: Minutes of the meeting of 30th June 2022 were, agreed and signed by the Chairman Paul Grafton 
3. Matters Arising
3.1 Grant from Tetcott of £450 was paid into the Bank
3.2 Confirmation that all of the advertisers in the Clarion have now paid

3.3 Review of the Parish Hall Website section was reviewed by Chair Paul Grafton on behalf of Cllr Bailey
4. Police. 
4.1 The link to the Crime report is for Holsworthy Hamlets and is of little local use
5. Planning 
5.1 The Land opposite Clawton School Updated Application, after consideration and a review of the new drawings the councilors decided not make any additional comments to planning. They noted that the drainage plans had been reviewed and that the entrance had been altered to take into account the views of the neighboring property 
6. Highways
6.1 A discussion with reference to a local petition being organised by Mr. Pete Angel about a school crossing. resulted in the clerk being asked to send an e mail to Mr. Angel suggesting including a message in the Clarion with a tear off section for those who could not use online signing. Once the school car park is completed a dropped curb was discussed to encourage all people cross at the same place.
6.2 Speeding through the village was bought up again as there are many concerned in the village. Getting volunteers for Speed watch discussed as the results of the Highways speed reports inferred that the level of speeding through Clawton was not in fact as bad as people felt.  
Members should PLEASE continue to report problems with local roads and potholes, the number to call is 0345 155 1004
7. Finance
7.1 Payment was made to the Parish Hall and Paul Grafton for the Jubilee expenses
7.2 Clerk has sent a letter to the tax office explaining that wage returns are yearly not monthly, as they are trying to fine the council for inaccurate records, it’s a clerical error at the tax office
7.3 Payment of £1,500 to St Leonards church to help towards upkeep of the church grounds was proposed and unanimously agreed
7.4 The Chair proposed that the contract, job description and salary proposals previously circulated to all
Councillors be adopted. The proposal was unanimously agreed. The clerk was absent from the meeting during the discussion. Clerk to work out new wages and back pay and write 2 separate cheques
8. Correspondence – all sent by e mail
9 AOB

9.1 De Fib Contract renewal date is December not September as Clerk previously told the Councilors.
9.2 De Fib training to be carried out by a local resident not by SW Ambulance, Clerk to notify SW Ambulance contact
9.3 Councilors have decided to plant a tree when ready rather than a Jubilee tree due to the Queens recent death
9.4 Remaining Jubilee mugs to be sold off at £5 each
9.5 Village Mourning Plans, the condolence book is available daily in the church. Church service already held.

9.6 Bus Stop after some consideration it was decided to leave it as it is at the moment as it is reasonably sound.
9.7 Chair Paul Grafton put forward the idea of a Children’s Play Area The general consensus was that it would be very expensive and as yet there is no obvious place for it. Something to reconsider at a later date

Date of the next full Parish Council meeting Monday 14th November 2022 at 7.30pm Please note that meetings will now be on the second Monday of alternate Months
These minutes are subject to amendment at the next meeting.
